

2015-0023545POSoS

Rt Hon Nicky Morgan MP Secretary of State

Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Ivan Ould f40 Group, C/o DTW Bank Chambers Market Place Guisborough TS14 6BN

3 June 2015

Dear Iran

Thank you for your letter of 19 May about the new national funding formula. Thank you also for your kind words regarding my reappointment and please pass on my thanks to the f40 Executive group for their congratulations.

I am delighted and honoured to be given the chance to continue to take forward the Government's education reforms. I remain committed to ensuring that every young person in this country leaves school with the skills they need to progress to higher education, training or employment, and for life in modern Britain. Making the most of every young person's abilities is not only important for their own prospects – it is essential to our future economic growth.

I am happy that f40's meetings with my staff have been so fruitful in the past. We look forward to continuing our great work together towards a new, fairer funding formula. Mr Tony Foot, Acting Director of the Education Funding Group, has now provisionally booked a meeting with f40 Executives on 15 June to discuss matters further. Due to heavy pressures on my diary at this time, I cannot commit to a meeting myself. I look forward to hearing about the outcomes of this discussion.

Thank you for writing to me on this important matter.

Longforment to sain your soon Mony Nicky

RT HON NICKY MORGAN MP

25 You probably also know that Robin Willier MP has been appointed as my PPS